MEETING MINUTES
December 8, 2020
6:00 p.m.
Donald Bosworth made a motion to open the meeting.




Seconded by Daniel Bosworth



Motion Passes
Present:
Richard Clark, Chairman



Daniel O. Bosworth, Jr., Clerk
Donald Bosworth
Keith Swanson, Superintendent


Kathleen O’Neil, Administrative Assistant 
Robert Sims, Consultant, Tata & Howard

Meeting Minutes

Donald Bosworth made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from November 10, 2020, as written.  Second by Richard Clark.







Motion Passes
Discussion – Pilot Study
Robert Sims was in attendance to further discuss the required pilot study.  The determination from Town Counsel is that we do not have much choice in complying with this DEP’s mandate.  Robert said we could merge Phase 1 & 2 and fast track the chlorine switch.  That way we put the entire project out to bid at once.  Tata & Howard has a good handle on what needs to be done first.
Keith said that the #2 well is down which is a problem.  He does not want to do a pilot study with only one well running.  Donny fully agrees.  Sully is working with the electrician on the motor control center to try and get it up and running.  The motor control center is currently 40 years old.  
Mr. Sims stated that the motor control upgrade is part of the renovation plans.  He agrees that the pilot study needs to be done with two working wells.  Keith will get a letter from the electricians on the time frame and expense to do the repairs.  
Dick asked Robert to confirm that it is his plan to continue with Phase 1 project and include the pilot study.  Robert said yes.  Once the #2 well is fixed, he will schedule the pilot study.  Robert will send the Commissioner’s a proposal for them to sign.

Keith said that after a year and a half he finally obtained the BUD permit.  Keith said Marilyn did a lot of work for the town to help get this through.  DEP is now requiring the sludge to be 100% dried before it can be removed and delivered to Marilyn.  Keith needs to know where we can dry it and how much it will cost.  
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Discussion – Pilot Study (continued)
Danny suggested getting a 40-yard dumpster with a liner.  The liquid will drain right out and dry quickly.  Keith added that the dried sludge needs several costly tests before it can be shipped out.  

Donald Bosworth made a motion to have Tata & Howard continue with Phase 1 of the upgrade project and to proceed with the pilot study.  Second by Daniel Bosworth.


Motion Passes
6:50 p.m. Robert Sims left the meeting/building.

Discussion – Water for Bud’s Goods
Keith informed the Commissioners that the Selectmen would like them to consider installing a new water line for Bud’s Goods located off South Street.  It would be 4,115 feet long and cost the town tens of thousands of dollars.  The Commissioners agreed that they have no intention of installing a water line that long.  The property owner can do it at their own expense.

Update – Withdrawal Permit

Keith said our Withdrawal Permit is in for public comment.  It is for 680,000 gallons a day which is more than enough.  It will be valid for ten years.

Adjournment
7:00 p.m. 
Donald Bosworth made a motion to adjourn.




Seconded by Richard Clark
 



Motion Passes
Approved, 
______​​​​​_____________________

NOTE:    NEXT MEETING DATE IS JANUARY 12, 2021
